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March ~ June, 2018 

Volunteer Stories ~  

Not long ago we had the opportunity to discuss the Hospice volunteer experience with a few of our 

dedicated volunteers at the Hospice Shop, the Heartisan Boutique, and the Senior Center. The morning 

started off with a visit to the Heartisan Boutique where we met 

Bonnie Schuttpelz, a volunteer that helped starting up the 

boutique back in 2002 along with Charlotte Rice who thought of 

the concept for the shop.  

 

Charlotte and Bonnie saw how old fabric, wool and denim went 

to waste in landfills and started thinking of ways to recycle used 

goods. The concept of recycling is close to Bonnieõs heart and 

they thought it was a great  idea to create the Heartisan Boutique 

to remake items that otherwise would have been thrown to the 

waste side.  

Coincidentally Bonnie learned how to weave wool rugs as a 

result of their endeavor and learned to sew in her 70s showing it 

is never too late to learn something new. She feels that the entire 

group of around twenty volunteers at the boutique are very 

inspiring and that it is a joy to be able to volunteer there.                                     

    Continued on page 4... 

 

 

òThe purpose of hospice is to serve.  

Hospice volunteers often feel that they receive more 

than they give. Many people think of  giving only in 

terms of  grand features. They miss the simple 

openings of  the heart that can be practiced anywhere 

with almost anyone.ó 

~ Unknown 

Bonnie with one of  her 

handmade rugs.  
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Letter from the Director ~  

 

Great Gratitude ~ 

I wanted to take a moment and share with you the outcome of 

our 32nd Annual Art Auction. The event was packed with 

enthusiastic Madrone Hospice supporters and the bidding was 

fierce. The art donated for this event was all created by local 

artists, craftsmen, and visionaries. The art this year used many 

diverse mediums including watercolors, acrylics, metal art, 

fabric, wool, paper, and more. 

This year the silent auction had creations such as Botanical 

succulents, a handmade cribbage board, porcelain flowers, 

jewelry, a silver belt buckle, and stained glass, naming just a few 

items. With over 50 items in our silent auction there was 

something for everyone raising $3,500 for the Madrone House. 

Our Live Auction included some unique pieces; a handmade fly rod which was engraved 

commemorating the 2018 art auction, which went for over $800, a beaded handmade wall hanging 

made with over 23,000 beads was auctioned off for $675, only to name a couple. With such great 

support from our community and of course our local artists we were able to close the auction with 

proceeds of $15,301! 

This fundraiser and all donations to Madrone Hospice allows us to provide end-of-life care at the 

Madrone House for those families in need of 

this service. Many families desire to keep their 

loved ones at home during their last months, 

weeks, or days. However, there will be times 

where each family may need a little support 

during those final days and having the Madrone 

House allows them to keep their loved one here 

in Yreka, close to home. 

Again, with great gratitude I say thank you! 

Thank you for your continued support of 

Madrone Hospice. Thank you to our local 

community artists, who every year provide us 

with the most amazing pieces to auction off, and 

the huge support of our community who comes 

to bid on the wonderful art. 

Attendees mingling and discussing the artwork. 

The guesswork begins on who will win their 

favorite piece! 

Notes from ~ 

Terrie Berentsen,  

Executive Director of 

Madrone Hospice 


